
 

CITY OF OREGON CITY  

YOUTH ADVISORY COMMISSION CLOTHING 
DRIVE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

 

  

Virtual Meeting 
Monday, April 15, 2024 at 3:30 PM 

This meeting will take place virtually and NOT in person.  

Please contact the Community Engagement Specialist, Hannah Schmidt at 
hschmidt@orcity.org for the virtual meeting login information.  

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 

PRESENT: 5 

Justin Evers, Henry Cardona Gameros, Julian Guerra Molina, and Denyse McGriff 

STAFF: Hannah Schmidt  

EXCUSED: Bella Bone, Brianna Nizic, and Adam Marl 

ABSENT: None 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

 None were provided.  

DISCUSSION ITEM 

1. The Clothing Drive Planning Subcommittee met virtually with Rian Hood, OCSD 
Community Education Supervisor at Jennings Lodge where the PTA Clothes Closet 
of Clackamas County is housed. Rian Hood introduced herself and her role at OCSD 
as well as her connection to the PTA Clothes Closet of Clackamas County. Students 
and Rian Hood discussed what a collaboration with PTA Clothes Closet for a 
clothing drive would look like. The following decisions were made by the Planning 
Subcommittee for the 2024 Youth Advisory Commission High School Clothing Drive:  

• The Clothing Drive will be focused on the needs of High School Students, 
with adult S – 2XL as the suggested donation size range.  

• The start of the Clothing Drive will be on Monday, April 22nd to allow more 
time for the public to donate clothes.  

• Jennings Lodge will be accepting clothing donations, and another drop-off 
location will be at City Hall.  
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o Hannah Schmidt will oversee keeping an eye out on the donations at 
City Hall and will transport donations to Jennings Lodge when 
necessary.  

• Julian Guerra Molina will reach out to Oregon City School District/Student 
Council to see if they can have a drop-off location at the school as well.  

o If Oregon City HS allows for a drop-off location at the HS, Rian Hood 
has a contact for a maintenance worker named John who could assist 
with transporting donations to Jennings Lodge.  

• The “Shopping” Event will take place on a Thursday evening in May from 5:30 
pm – 7 pm  

• May 23rd or May 30th will be the date of the “Shopping” Event. Rian Hood is 
taking the dates to PTA Clothes Closet Chair for approval. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.  


